.
GREATER KROTZ SPRINGS PORT COMMISSION

                              REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

                                      JULY 2, 2018
The Regular Monthly Meeting of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission was held on Monday, July 2, 2018, at 5:00 p.m. at the office of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission in Krotz Springs, Louisiana.  The following Commissioners were present, which constituted a quorum:

 
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Batiste, Carter, Cornelius, DiCapo, Haynes, Reed, Soileau, Thibodeaux, Thompson, and Vidrine. 
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT:  Majors
OTHERS PRESENT:  E. Lynn Lejeune, Cindy Stelly, Jacque Pucheu, Jr., Opelousas Councilmembers Blair Briggs and Julius Alsandor, and Jody Soileau with Slemco.
Commissioner Mike Thibodeaux called the meeting to order. Commissioner James Soileau led the Prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited by everyone.
APPROVE MINUTES OF JUNE 04, 2018: 
MOTION:
 SOILEAU

 SECOND:
REED
A motion was made by James Soileau and seconded by Monita Reed to approve and accept the JUNE 04, 2018 Regular Meeting Minutes as written.  All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

INDUSTRIAL INDUCEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:



MOTION:
 CARTER 

 SECOND:
DICAPO

A motion was made by Cheryl Carter and seconded by Paul DiCapo to approve and accept the JUNE 11, 2018 Industrial Inducement Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT:


MOTION:
SOILEAU

 SECOND:
 THOMPSON
A motion was made by James Soileau and seconded by Bill Thompson to approve 
and accept the JUNE 25, 2018 Executive Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
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PORT BUDGET:




MOTION:
REED


SECOND:
DICAPO


A motion was made by Monita Reed and seconded by Paul DiCapo to approve the Port Budget for fiscal year ending June 30, 2019. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
OTHER BUSINESS:
SLEMCO:

Lynn thanked Jody Soileau with Slemco for his help in getting the flag raised at the Port office.
ST. BERNARD PORT:

Arguments were heard on June 14th on the Violet Dock and the St. Bernard Port. A decision has not been made but could be expected in about 60 days. 
CABOT LEASE:


The Cabot Lease was reviewed by Attorney James Doherty. He made his comments and then forwarded it to the lawyers for Cabot and said the Port would be contacted by John Vidrine to report any changes to the lease. As of yet, the Port has not heard from Mr. Vidrine. Hopefully by the Regular Monthly Meeting on August 6th, the Board will have a copy of the lease to review. 
MRT:

Port Attorney Jacque Pucheu met with MRT Attorney Rosie LeBreton who asked about an update of the relocation of the gas line at Delek. Delek has said that the Geotech is making two applications. One to the Corps of Engineers and the other to the Atchafalaya Red River Bayou Beouf Levee District. These two applications will hopefully give the approval for the relocation of the gas line. Delek will send the applications to the Port to be reviewed before they are filed.
The next meeting date was scheduled for August 06, 2018. There being no
further business, Commissioner Cheryl Carter motioned for the meeting to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner Monita Reed.
                                                    ____________________________
CINDY STELLY, SECRETARY
